From: David Groth

Sent: 28 August 2014 08:08

To: SLC info

Subject: Preparation of the Commission's Ninth Program of Law Reform - Consultation on Possible

Law Reform Projects

Dear Malcolm

Thank you for your letter of 22 May 2014 inviting the Queensland Law Reform Commission to suggest, by 12 September 2014, topics of law that might be suitable for inclusion in the Scottish Law Commission's Ninth Program of Law Reform.

On 1 August 2014, the following new members were appointed to the Queensland Law Reform Commission:

- The Hon Justice David Jackson QC (Chairperson)
- The Hon Ms Margaret Wilson QC
- Peter Hastie QC
- Dr Peter McDermott RFD
- Samantha Traves.

The Queensland Law Reform Commission resolved at its most recent meeting that it did not have any suggestions to offer, but wanted to congratulate the Scottish Law Commission on having reached its ninth program.

Kind regards

David Groth
A/Director
Queensland Law Reform Commission
Department of Justice and Attorney-General
Level 30, 400 George street, BRISBANE QLD 4000
PO Box 13312, GEORGE STREET POST QLD 4003